

The Klassens to Mexico

Phone: +52-625-100-5483 Email: pastorbbg@gmail.com Personal Mailing Address: 6248 Edgemere Blvd #263 El Paso, Texas 79925

May-June 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

I begin with another brief weather report. Because our economy is so dependent on a good harvest, it is always something that is on the minds of our people. We have entered the rain season, and God has richly blessed. The rain has been sufficient, and the grass meadows and the fields are growing well. Please continue to pray for more rain to finish the growing season well.

Our Mother's Day and Father's Day events went well, with visitors attending. It is a lot of work to prepare for each special event, but those who attended were encouraged. It is a great privilege to be involved in God's work, and we know it will be rewarded. I frequently remind our people that our labour is not in vain in the Lord. (I Cor. 15:58)

Our outreach into the community has afforded us some very good opportunities to share the gospel. We have seen souls saved in the last months. I spoke with a man at length last week, and he was close to making a decision. In the end, he resorted to trusting in his self-righteousness. The door remains open, though, and I plan to make a follow-up visit. I left him a tract and something to think about. We have also seen some repeat visits from a couple of families lately. They are looking for a church, and we pray the truth of God's Word will guide them.

We rejoice to announce the safe arrival of our second grandson! Judah Michael was born June 8th and is doing well. Otherwise, in family news: our youngest kids are glad to be out of school, and my wife is happy to take a break too. She has done a great job, but it is a big responsibility. It is hard to believe we have almost as many children out of school as in. With more free time, we decided to plant a garden as a family activity. The kids were interested in doing it, and it is good to give them something to do. So far, it is growing well. They also love to ride the horses. Emily was excited that her horse gave birth to a foal a couple of months ago. She had been planning to have it bred at some point, but realized it was already pregnant. She bought the horse last year, not knowing it was expecting. This was a special gift from God.

Our grown children are also busy. Joseph continues to grow in his work experience and service in the church. Virginia teaches quite a few students piano and is a vital part of our music ministry. Beth is working on getting her third book published and is busy with a home ice cream business. There is no lack of activity in the home.

We have birthdays almost every month, and we so much appreciate being remembered. Thanks for your ongoing friendship and support of this ministry. God bless each of you.

In Christ,

Will Klassen

Will Dan

Gratefully received from Faithway Baptist Church in May-June: \$600.00 Thank-you!